
 

 

Surfside Quilters Guild 
General Meeting #49 Minutes 

May 14, 2013 10:00 am 
 
  

Jan Hirth called the meeting to order at 10:00. 
Special Announcements: 
Lunch reservations at Carbonara: Hiroko Moriwaki, Sumi Maruyama.  Parking, cell phone 
reminders. 
 
Jan thanked her board and they came forward for a group picture. 
                        
The President’s Quilt was presented to Jan Hirth by Joann Bishop, who introduced Jan’s 
husband, Ted and thanked Jan for her year of service to the guild. Those who helped with the 
President’s quilt were also acknowledged. 
 
Jan introduced new President, Vickie Janis, who gave welcoming comments. 
 
Ruth Johnson, membership, announced membership forms in Fireside Room, renewal $30. 
Pictures and membership forms due June 15.  Directory will be available in August. 
 
Monica Shafer announced the Aug. 2 bus trip to the Long Beach Quilt Show. Deadline to sign up, 
June 15. 
 
Block of the Month:  Nancy Ota encouraged all to finish projects by June.  They will be shown 
in July.  
 
Friendship Groups: See Joann Bishop for information. 
 
Monthly Mini: Maggie Bell showed the Fairy Catcher made by Marjie Butterworth. 
 
Philanthropy: Sheri Hill announced the meeting on Wednesday, May 22 and asked for members 
to take home kits. Furnishing Hope received 14 quilts. 
 
SCCQG: Vickie reported on the “Meet the Teachers” gathering. 
 
UFO Support Group: Linda Rigdon; next meeting 10:00 to 11:30, Dana Point Library, 5/24/13. 
 
Welcoming: Let Katy Lillie know of any cards that need to be sent. 
 



 

 

Wounded Warrior Quilts:  Pick up a kit to take home, sew and bring back next month. Kathy 
Bellamy thanked her team and 70 members who participated during the year. 
 
Programs: Linda Ambrosini announced upcoming programs:   

June—Marcia Stein, “Picture This” using photos. 
July—Freddie Moran         
Aug—Leah Zeiber, Quilt historian 
 

Workshops: Julie Vlahos & Monica Shafer      June and July workshops will be given by the 
speakers, the day after SQG meeting.  In August Linda Ambrosini will teach Cathedral 
Windows, the old-fashioned way. 
 
Challenge Fest:  Barbara Seidel asked for sign-ups in June, for display at the November 
meeting. 
 
President, Vickie Janis, introduced the new Board and asked each officer, chairperson, and 
assistant to share both a quilt and something that most people don’t know about them. 

EXECUTIVE BOARD: 

President: Vickie Janis 
1st VP Programs - Linda Ambrosini 
2nd Vice President, Membership – Ruth Johnson                                                                                                 
3rd Vice President, Facilities – Betty Collins                                                                                                 
Secretary – Connie Veldkamp 
Treasurer – Helene Moser 
Parliamentarian – Jan Hirth 

STANDING COMMITTEES: 

Block of the Month – Odette Osantowski, Judy Lawry, Sherry Muetzel 
Friendship Groups - Joann Bishop                                                                                                                
Featured Member Columnist - Mary Crawford                                                                                           
Hospitality –Marjie Butterworth                                                                                                                   
Monthly Mini – Margaret Arnold 
Newsletter – Del Thomas 
Philanthropy – Sheri Hill & Roni Trehy                                                                                                      
Publicity & Sponsors – Katy Lillie 
Monthly Quilt Exhibit – Wendy McCalley & Linda Rigdon 
SCCQG Rep – Penny Soldin 
Way & Means/Challenge Fest – Barbara Seidel 
Welcome - Katy Lillie                                                                                                                                           



 

 

Sunshine & Shadows - Sharon Whelan                                                                                                          
Workshops – Monica Shafer & Julie Vlahos 
 
SPECIAL COMMITTEES: 

Internet Buddy – Mary Gorelick 
Internet Website – Julia Neff Maben 
Lunch Reservations – Hiroko Moriwaki, Sumi Maruyama 
Magazine Recycle Table – Emily Pugmire & Leslye Stringfellow 
Photographer – Del Thomas 
Special Event Coordinator – Barbara Seidel 
UFO Coordinator – Linda Rigdon 
Wounded Warrior Quilts –  Dawn White      
Monthly Mini Drawing: Margaret Arnold presented it to Penny Soldin.      Ticket Sales: $179.00 
Membership report: Ruth Johnson  There were 108 members, 2 guests, 2 new members for 112 
total.  
Show and Tell: Wendy McCalley, Linda Rigdon  Will resume in June. 
Hospitality Drawing: Marjie Butterworth 
The next Board meeting will be Tuesday, May 21, 2013 at the home of Nancy Bloyer. 

  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30. 
 
SQG Secretary, 
Connie Veldkamp 
  


